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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

17.7.14

What a year! I can`t believe that it is nearly over.

I am very proud of the children`s achievements this year. For the third year running all our Year 6 children have achieved at least a level 4b (the new Government standard of a good level of development), just above 4 in reading, writing and maths and a high percentage of them have made 3 levels of progress throughout KS2. (Government expectations = 2 levels).  It is super to know that we are ensuring that all our children are secondary ready. Achievement in other year groups has also been good with a large number of children achieving above the national average in the core areas.

I have been impressed with the new Literacy and Language programme and the Abacus maths and feel that these will help school to continue to progress in these areas.

RWInc has continued to develop this year and in our present FS class over 53% of children have achieved above FS expectations in writing and 47% in reading. These children are already working at Year 1 level which we are delighted to see. 

Our creative curriculum is still developing and all classes have loved doing our latest topic on Yorkshire. A new 2 year cycle has been produced to address the new National Curriculum which is starting in September. Look out for it on our new website which will hopefully be launched in September. 

We have continued to join in with anything and everything in our local community. The Christmas Tree lights switch on was particularly memorable and we look forward to doing it again this year.

Both the arts and sports have continued to flourish. The KS2 children loved working with the printing artist Sally Gilford and Glee Club was also formed this year. Their singing around the community and in the Hepworth Gallery was wonderful. We look forward to more events next year: the Shakespeare Festival for schools and Young Voices at Sheffield arena to name a few up and coming events.
We have tried to develop our after school clubs – new ones this year include netball, fit club, cricket and Fashion Club.  The children have enjoyed pyramid sporting competitions and it was super to see that Year 5 /6 `s represented Wakefield in cricket.

With regards to staff we have said a bientot to Mrs Firth and will be welcoming Miss Nelson in September to FS. 

Miss Bowser will be returning as Mrs Corson in September and we wish both her and Mr Corson the very best. Congratulations!

Finally I just want to thank all my staff for a super year – your support, care, hard work and dedication is fantastic.

Also many thanks to all our families for your support.  Your children really are a pleasure to have in school. Thank you. 

Friends of Bretton School
FOBS have asked that we thank everyone who supported the Family Fun Night last Friday – whether by helping or by turning up and enjoying themselves. Almost £700 was raised! 

The FOBS AGM will be held early next term, details to be advised. Please attend if you are able, new members are always welcome and we shall be losing some of our valued committee this year due to work commitments. 

The 100 Club draw for June and July was made at the KS2 performance yesterday. It was drawn before an impartial audience but would you believe that all the winners are staff members?!
June 1st prize Mrs Bickerdike             2nd prize Mrs Womersley

July 1st prize Mrs Sellens                    2nd prize Ms Kaye
Perhaps we should start a staff lottery syndicate!

Finally, under the FOBS heading, Mrs Womersley would like to say a special “thank you” to FOBS – the  committee has been very small this year and the helpers have worked tirelessly, giving school such fantastic support raising money through some wonderful events. We are especially grateful for the £2,400 contribution from FOBS for our new home reading books. Your children will benefit from these in September. You are all much appreciated!  
Parent Questionnaire/Report Slips

Would you please return these by tomorrow. We will let you have the results of the parent questionnaire early next term.  Thank you to those parents who have already responded. 
Leavers Assembly

Please join us tomorrow morning shortly after 9.00 a.m. for our special “Leaver`s Assembly”. This is always a day of mixed feelings for everyone as we say goodbye to children we have seen progress through school. It is lovely to see our children leave us as confident young people with excellent achievements. 

  End of Term Performances
We hope that you enjoyed our performances this week – it was lovely to see such support from parents and friends – thank you.

A big “well done” to the children for their hard work and for performing so confidently. Thank you too to the staff for putting the performances together.   

Attendance
I am very pleased to let you know that we have exceeded our attendance target of 96.5%. As of Friday last week our attendance stood at 96.84% which is great – thank you to parents for their support.

School Lunches

All children up to and including next years` Year 2 will have been advised that they now qualify for a new government initiative which gives them a free school lunch. Would parents of all other children please ensure that lunch money, either weekly or termly, is paid promptly on the first day of term and/or each Monday morning. The cost of a lunch has risen to £2 per day - £10 per week. Thank you. 

Holiday Clubs

Children have been given a flier today advertising “Greenman Learning” who are running woodland fun days over the summer break. Our staff  have attended INSET sessions with Tom Bardon, who runs the sessions, and have been very impressed with his work with schools. We hope to be able to use his expertise for part of the curriculum next year. 

Previous fliers which have been sent out are for “Kick Start” who are running two sessions here in school on 28th/29th July and 11th/12th August. 

Total Sporting Events are running events at Netherton J & I -  fliers in the parent information points or ask in the school office. 

We have also put fliers in the information points for a summer art school taking place at Flockton. 

Autumn Term
The first 2 days of our Autumn term, September 1st and 2nd  are INSET days, when school will be closed to pupils.

Children in September`s Years 1 – 6 will return to school on Wednesday September 3rd, however our next year`s full time Foundation Stage children will not return until Friday September 5th. Miss Nelson and Mrs Taylor are doing home visits to the part time new starters on the Wednesday and Thursday, who will start in school on Monday 8th September.  
And finally ……….

Please don`t forget that school closes at 2.30 p.m. tomorrow. 

We would like to wish everyone a safe and wonderful summer holiday. We look forward to seeing the children in their new classes in September, and wish those children who are leaving us all the very best as they make the next step on their journey.  

Enjoy the sunshine!
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